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Thank you! Thank you! Thank you! 
By Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

As we come to the end of 
the so-called program year 
and begin the summer 
schedule, I cannot think of 
any other words to express 
my gratitude other than 
Thank You! Thank You! & 
Thank You!  

The past year has been 
another busy one for us at Holy Trinity and 
much has been accomplished.  Your generosity 
of time, talent and treasure has once again 
proven that with the kind of love you have for 
God and one another, we can do anything 
through Christ who strengthens us (Philippians 
4:13).   

As one who pays attention to every detail of our 
common life and mission, I can say without fear 
of contradiction that we truly have come a long 
way.  We are slowly but surely recovering from 
the setbacks caused by the COVID-19 
pandemic, and becoming more and more like the 
people God is calling us to be – a warm, 
welcoming and Christ-centered community for 
all to belong, blossom, and bless..    

The program year begun with a very successful 
Ministry Fair which highlighted all the 
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wonderful ministries in which we were involved 
and sought to revive those that had been on 
hiatus mostly due to the pandemic.  As a result, 
several ministry teams gained new members 
who have contributed so much.  I think about the 
Altar Guild, the InviteWelcomeConnect, the 
Buildings & Grounds, the Choir, and several 
others.   Among those revived in the past year 
was the Women’s Ministry which held several 
gatherings and provided opportunities for ladies 
of Holy Trinity to form new friendships and 
strengthen existing ones.  Overall, we are in a 
much better place, as a parish, than we were at 
this time last year.  Our worship, discipleship, 
hospitality & fellowship, stewardship, Outreach, 
and other aspects of our shared life and mission 
have grown significantly. 

Beyond the spiritual and social aspects of our 
shared life and mission, this past nine months 
have also seen major projects on our facilities 
accomplished.  In November. we dedicated our 
restored sanctuary windows.  Since then, new 
siding and new ramps were put on the school 
building, and most recently a new roof was put 
on both our main buildings – our historic 
sanctuary and our parish house.  We also have a 
new floor in the chapel and a new air-
conditioning unit for the sanctuary to replace 
one that had died.   

All this and more, would not have been possible 
without the extraordinary and selfless 
contributions of many of you.  I am grateful to 
everyone who has played a role in getting us 
where we are.  I am particularly grateful for our 
staff, our Vestry, our ministry teams, and all our 
members and friends.   

Even as we celebrate the achievements of the 
past program year, we are aware that we still 
have a lot to do.  Indeed, the results of the 
Congregational Vitality Assessment (CVA) 
completed by Vestry members in preparation for 
our annual retreat showed that while our church 
scored well on almost every aspect, we still have 
a lot of room to grow.  That is why we plan to 
invite all our members and friends to complete 
the survey, to help us get a more representative 
picture of where we are before we can determine 
the next steps.  The survey covers 12 areas of our 

shared life and mission and takes about 20-30 
minutes to complete. 

My hope is that this summer schedule will allow 
us some time to refresh, reflect, review, and 
recommit ourselves to the good work of 
proclaiming God’s love in this community and 
beyond.  
“May you be made strong with all the strength 
that comes from his glorious power, and may 
you be prepared to endure everything with 
patience, while joyfully giving thanks to the 
Father, who has enabled you to share in the 
inheritance of the saints in the light.” 
(Colossians 1:11-12) 

The Rev. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

 
I Believe in the Holy Spirit 

By Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 

Many of us are familiar with the above statement 
from both the Apostles Creed and the Nicene 
Creed.  As I like to say, it is one thing to believe 
something and a different thing to understand 
and experience it. If we are honest, many of us 
believe in the Holy Spirit but have very limited 
understanding of who the Holy Spirit is and 
what the Holy Spirit does. 

 A story is told of a religious education teacher 
who asked the children to raise their hands if 
they knew God the Father. All of them raised 
their hands. When he asked about God the Son, 
they all raised their hands; but when he asked 
about God the Holy Spirit, not a single hand was 
raised.  Then one of the children raised his hand 
and said: “Sir, the boy who knows about the 
Holy Spirit is not here today.”   

This may sound funny but it is very true not just 
with children but with many adult Christians as 
well.  I suspect the main reason why many 
Christians are reluctant to delve into the nature 
and ministry of the Holy Spirit are the excesses 
and sometimes abuses by some Christians who 
claim to know a lot about the Holy Spirit.  As a 
result, there is a general sense of confusion and 
suspicion on the subject. 

As we prepare for the Feast day of Pentecost, I 
wish to share my own understanding of the 
nature and work of the Holy Spirit; with the hope 
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of clearing some of the confusion or suspicion.  
I also hope that by sharing my understanding 
and experience of the Holy Spirit, I may inspire 
many of you to not only believe, but recognize 
and embrace the transforming power of the Holy 
Spirit in your personal and church life. 

Who is the Holy Spirit? 

According to the Book of Common Prayer, “The 
Holy Spirit is the Third Person of the Trinity, 
God at work in the world and in the Church even 
now.” He is revealed in the Old Testament as 
“the giver of life, the one who spoke through the 
prophets” and in the New Testament as “the 
Lord who leads us into all truth and enables us 
to grow in the likeness of Christ.” (p. 852).   

What Does the Holy Spirit do? 

Perhaps the simplest answer is that the work of 
the Holy Spirit is to transform  and equip us.  It 
is the Holy Spirit who enables us to become the 
kind of people we are designed to be, and to do 
the work we are called to do.  Christianity is all 
about becoming like Jesus the Christ, and 
continuing the work he started two thousand 
years ago.  As we rightly admit in our baptismal 
covenant, we can only be and do what God 
wants, with God’s help.  It is God, through the 
power of the Holy Spirit, who works in us to will 
and to act according to His good purpose. 
(Philippians 2:13). 

How Does the Holy Spirit Help Us? 

There are many ways by which the Holy Spirit 
helps us.  According to Nicky Gumble, author 
and presenter of the Alpha series, the Holy Spirit 
helps us by: 
 

- Affirming our identity as children of 
God – Everyone who believes in Jesus 
the Christ is a child of God but not every 
believer feels or acts that way.  It is the 
Holy Spirit who testifies with our spirit 
that we are children of God. (Romans 
8:16). 
 

- Developing our relationship as 
children of God – As is the case with 
every relationship, communication is 
key.  The Holy Spirit helps us in this 
process by helping us to pray (Romans 

8:26) and to understand God’s word 
(Ephesians 1:17-18).  This makes 
effective communication with God 
possible; which enhances the 
relationship. 
 

- Producing the Fruit of the Spirit – All 
of us are aware of the conflict between 
what we want and what God wants.  It is 
often referred to as the conflict between 
the flesh and the spirit. (Galatians 5:17).  
It is the Holy Spirit that enables us to 
overcome the flesh and produce the fruit 
of the spirit which is love, joy, peace, 
patience, kindness, goodness, 
faithfulness, gentleness and self- control. 
(Galatians 5:22).  
 

- Bringing Unity among believers – It is 
the Holy Spirit that makes it possible for 
those who believe in Christ to be united 
in spirit and purpose.  Where the spirit is 
there is love and unity, but where the 
spirit is absent there is hostility and 
dissension.  The Holy Spirit is the one 
who can bring people together from 
different cultures, languages, races and 
denominations to make them feel and act 
as brothers and sisters.   
 

- Giving gifts for the edification of the 
body and the work of ministry – Every 
Christian has the Holy Spirit living in 
him or her but to each one the 
manifestation of the Spirit is given for 
the common good.  To one there is given 
through the Spirit the message of 
wisdom, to another the message of 
knowledge, to another faith, to another 
gifts of healing, to another miraculous 
powers, to another prophecy, to another 
distinguishing between spirits, to 
another speaking in different kinds of 
tongues, and to another the interpretation 
of tongues.  All these are the work of one 
and the same Spirit, and he gives them to 
each one, just as he determines. (1 
Corinthians 12:7-11).   Even though 
these gifts are beneficial to the 
individual, they are given for the good of 
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all and the advancement of Christ’s 
mission in the world. 
 

- Bringing Growth – It is the Holy Spirit 
who brings about spiritual and numerical 
growth.  As the Holy Spirit works in us 
to bring personal spiritual growth, He 
also works through us to be credible and 
effective witnesses for Christ and lead 
others to him. 

As we become more aware of the nature and the 
work of the Holy Spirit, I hope and pray that we 
will become more open to his work in us and 
through us.  My own experience is that the more 
I have become aware and opened myself to the 
work of the Holy Spirit, the more meaningful 
and fulfilling my faith has become.  I have also 
realized that just as I need food and water for my 
physical body, so I need to be filled by the Holy 
Spirit regularly.  Without the help of the Holy 
Spirit, I cannot be the kind of person God wants 
me to be or do.   

As you prepare for the feast of Pentecost, may 
this be your prayer and song: 

Spirit of the Living God, fall afresh on me x2 

Melt me, mold me, fill me, use me”.   

Spirit of the Living God, fall afresh on me 

When you do, you will surely will receive power 
to be Christ’s witness in your neighborhood, 
your community and beyond. (Acts 1:8).  

Sr. Warden’s Report 
What a difference a year makes. This time last 
year we were slowly returning to a 
state of normality. We were back in Church full 
time. We were planning a visit from the Bishop 
with a luncheon to follow. Now, we are back to 
Pancake Breakfasts, sitting next to friends 
during services, and the “sign of peace” has 
returned to handshakes and hugs. 

This time last year we were hoping to have an 
outdoor event. We were not sure what, but we 
wanted to have a gathering of our Church 
Family, and together we would enjoy food, 
music, etc. We succeeded this past month. We 
held our first Parish/School Picnic. What an 
incredible event! We welcomed many of our 

students and their families. Headmaster Justin 
was our “King of the Grill”; Oakwood chicken 
was provided by the Men’s Group, and side 
dishes were brought by parents and parishioners. 
Volleyball was played by teams comprised of 
students, parents, faculty, and Church Members. 
Fr. Samuel mastered the corn-hole. Even the 
weather cooperated. Many participants left 
hoping we reprise the event next year. We 
certainly hope to.  

The Ladies Group plus One had a luncheon. It 
was a lovely afternoon of food and 
conversation. Nothing special was planned, just 
fellowship among the ladies, and 
Fr. Samuel. 

Friday, May 26th, our students will have their 
Graduation at St. George’s. We moved it there 
so we could accommodate all the families and 
School Members at the reception. 

The Vestry had its Annual Retreat to discuss the 
needs of the Church and Members. We 
discussed ways to make life at Holy Trinity as 
pleasant and welcoming as possible. We had our 
New Comers Dinner to help our new Members 
feel part of the Family and learn of the many 
ways they can become active in Holy Trinity. 

Over all it has been a very busy month. Being 
busy is the sign of an active Parish 
and growing one. 

Doris Brennan – Sr. Warden 

Vestry Meeting Highlights 
Vestry Retreat 

The Vestry Retreat was held at the Warren  
Willis Conference Center on May 13, 2023.  The 
purpose of the meeting was to:  

1. Spend time together reviewing vision 
and mission as a church  

2. Assess our current vitality  
3. Begin a conversation on where God 

might be calling us to be and do  

The meeting began with a prayer from Fr. 
Samuel followed by giving everyone an 
opportunity to share and catch up with one 
another.  This was followed by a service of 
morning prayer.  This time included a time of 
reflection on about Frances Perkins.  As an 
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Episcopalian, she is well remembered for being 
an advocate for industrial safety and persistent 
voice for the reform of what she believed were 
unjust labor laws.   

To help us achieve the purpose of our meeting, 
we watched a video titled “Sources of 
Transformation.”  The video highlighted time 
proven and reliable sources of transformation as 
Prayer & Worship, Study & Learning, Action, 
and Life in Community.   

Prior to the retreat, each Vestry member 
completed a Congregational Vitality 
Assessment (CVA) survey about our church. 
The results of the survey showed that while our 
church is doing well, there is a lot of room for 
improvement. We agreed to invite the 
congregation to complete the assessment to help 
us get a more representative picture before we 
determine the next steps.  

The Vestry also focused on the current needs of 
our Parish.  The current needs, excluding the 
new roof, refrigerator, and A/C unit, includes 
flooring for Grace Chapel, a problem with the 
gutter system, an increase to the security system 
for the church, school and Rectory; as well as a 
possible fix for the road from the church to the 
Rectory.   

The meeting a closing prayer from Fr. Samuel.  

Debbie Lally, Secretary. 

Treasurer’s Summary Report 
April, 2023 

Contributions  Actual  Budget 
    Pledges  $23,308 $24,113 
    Other Income $  4,165 $  3,370 
 Total  $27,473 $27,483 

Expenses              $25,543            $27,483 

Be merciful after thy power. If thou hast much, 
give plenteously; if thou hast little, do thy 
diligence gladly to give of that little: for so 
gatherest thou thyself a good reward in the day 
of necessity. Tobit iv: 8,9. 

Russ Casson, Treasurer  
 
 
 

HTES NEWS GRADUATION 

 
 

On Friday, May 26, Holy Trinity Episcopal 
School will hold its 2023 graduation ceremony. 
In order to accommodate all graduates, faculty, 
and guests, graduation will be held at St. George 
Episcopal Church, with the ceremony beginning 
at 5PM. The speaker at this year’s graduation 
will be Doris Brennan, Sr. Warden of HTEC. 
 

This year will see five 8th grade students move 
up to high school and five seniors receive their 
high school diplomas. One of our graduates will 
continue his education at Lake Tech studying 
computer technology. He has already received 
one certificate in the field as a dual-enrolled 
student, and will continue to attend classes to 
earn his second certificate. Another student will 
return to HTES for additional classes while she 
continues her dual enrollment at Lake-Sumter 
College. Our other graduates will enter the 
workforce with plans to continue their education 
at a later date. Kudos to our 8th graders for their 
accomplishments and advancement to high 
school. And congratulations to our high school 
seniors for their perseverance and hard work in 
earning their well-deserved diplomas. We wish 
them well in their future endeavors. 
 

Senior Dinner 
On Friday May 19th, Justin McCallister, Head of 
School at HTES, hosted our seniors for dinner at 
Ipanema Brazilian Steakhouse in Ocala. The 
students were treated to a dinner of roasted 
meats, salad and side dishes. A memorable 
experience for each of them! 
 
Esports Update 
If you have been following the HTES ESports 
teams, you will be delighted to know that our 
middle school team finished FIRST in the state! 
Congratulations to the winning team, and all of 
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the students who participated in the inaugural 
ESports season, 

Laura Bustin 
 

 
 
HTEC School Tutor Update 
 

Under the training and leadership of our Head of 
School, Justin McCallister, our volunteer tutors 
have been working hard to improve our 
student’s reading fluency and math abilities this 
school year. This week the tutoring effort wraps 
up and final examinations begin. Once we finish 
our end of year testing, Justin will evaluate how 
well the students with tutors improved. Our next 
school year will be upon us sooner than you 
think and Justin is looking ahead to address the 
future needs of our students based on those test 
results and feedback from tutors as part of the 
school's continuous improvement loop.  
 

If you're interested in becoming a part of this 
deeply rewarding and fun experience and have 
just a few hours a week to work one-on-one with 
a student please contact Jim Kelly at (913) 558-
2636. (No formal academic certification is 
required.) 

Respectfully Submitted 
Jim Kelly 
 
Salvation Army - Outreach 
Holy Trinity - Salvation Army Partnership 
 

Pandemic-era support programs are fading and 
inflation is taking a toll on all of us, but 
especially on low-income families. 
Consequently, of the many services that Holy 
Trinity provides to those in need in our 
community none is more pressing right now than 
food services. 
  

Holy Trinity attempts to help those in need by 
contributions to the Salvation Army food bank 
and by providing breakfast service at the 
Salvation Army post in Leesburg. You can be 
part of these compassionate works by placing 

nonperishable food in 
the Red Wagon at the 
front of the church 
before and after church 
services or by joining 
the HTEC Salvation 

Army Breakfast Team serving breakfast just 
once a month.  
 
For more information about helping our brothers 
and sisters in Christ please contact Annette 
Freeman (352) 406-7608 or Jim Kelly (913) 
558-2636.   
 

Jim Kelly 

 
Recap from Outing on Saturday, May 13th 
 
First of all, let me say welcome back Deacon 
Charlie.  He is back working Saturdays in the 
pro shop at good ole Pennbrooke Fairways, and 
will be welcoming the Holy Hackers all Summer 
long.  The only problem is he will not be able to 
play with us until Fall.  I was away and missed 
last month's outing and did not have the 
privilege of witnessing our golf pro Terry 
Osbourn make his Hole in one.  Way to go 
Terry.  Terry and Janey are away on a bit of a 
jaunt in Paris and will return to the fold 
shortly.  When you get back, Terry please 
refresh my Irish memory as to which hole you 
aced and the club you mastered it with.  I have a 
Holy Hackers certificate for you and want to 
make sure all the data is correct.  We only had 
12 Holy Hackers playing today, but it was the 
cream of the crop.  Today's weather was 
fantastic - we really could not have asked for a 



~ 7 ~                                                                            

more beautiful day for the outing.  The only bad 
thing about today is the Pennbrooke 
restaurant could not accommodate us as they 
had a private function scheduled.  I guess they 
don't pay too much attention to our church event 
calendar either.... I noticed that all the ponds at 
Pennbrooke are way down as they are 
everywhere due to the lack of rain.  I even saw 4 
Sandhill Cranes picking on a little four-foot 
alligator in one dried up pond as he had no water 
to escape into. (See pictures in back) 
 

We took a few pictures today as requested by 
Tara Casamasima, our hard-working Office 
Administrator. And I will forward them to her 
over the weekend. She requested them for the 
upcoming new and improved Church 
Directory.  Thank you Tara, for all your hard 
work.  You are 'da lady. 
 

We may have only had three teams 
competing today, but the golf was 
outstanding.  TEAM #1 Ann & Steve Oakes and 
Gail & Jonathan Hole along with TEAM #3 
Father Ted Kollen, Jerry Huetz, Gerry Howell, 
and yours truly Pat McLaughlin finished the 
nine holes at Even Par 30.  Team #2 Rev Janice 
Gordon-Barnes, Mike Browne, and Mary Jo & 
John Neidow were not far behind either.  In fact, 
John told me he only missed shooting his age by 
14 strokes.  However, he did not say if it was 14 
too many or14 too less.  Way to go John. Let's 
see how you do next month.  I also want to give 
a shout out to Randy Sivers.  Randy is 
currently on the injured reserve list as he had a 
bit of surgery this week.  Get well soon Randy - 
we missed you and your lovely bride and in-
home nurse Deb today. 
 

If you missed today's outing - not to worry - we 
will be back on the course next month at our 
usual time and place - as listed on the 
church event calendar....  Our little gathering 
takes place each and every month on the 2nd 
Saturday - next month the Holy Hacker outing 
will take place on Saturday, June 10th and 
everyone is invited to join us.  Even if you do 
not play golf, come on out to the Pennbrooke 
Fairways on Highway 44 and join us for lunch - 
we normally return to the clubhouse about 11:00 
AM for a bit of lunch and libations, and discuss 
how the game of golf went that morning.  For 

those of you that play this crazy game, or at least 
play at it, the sign-up sheet will be on the bulletin 
board in the Parish Hall after the 8:00 AM 
Service tomorrow morning.  And I hope we do 
not conflict with any other event next month. 
 

Well boys and girls, that is about all I have for 
this month so I will close for now.  I will see you 
on the course next month and in Church on 
Sunday. 
 

In Christ's Name 
Your Golf Guy 
Pat McLaughlin 
 

HTES 

Golf Benefit 
 

 

As you know, our highly successful Golf Benefit 
for Holy Trinity Episcopal School will be held 
at Harbor Hills Country Club on October 21, 
2023 with a 1:00 PM shotgun start. It may seem 
early in the game, but in reality we are already 
running late. 

We need to form our committees as soon as 
possible, so as always we look for volunteers. If 
you have already volunteered, Thank You. If 
you have not, please send an email to 
Moninjudy@gmail.com and tell her what you 
would be comfortable doing. 

Please continue to use your acquaintances, 
business relationships and anyone else that you 
can think of, to sponsor a hole, play in the 
benefit, provide a gift basket , or come to dinner.  

Committees: 
Sales & Marketing 

Communications 

Gift Baskets - working with Naomi Aldridge  

Ticket Sales 

Players recruitment and scheduling  

Set up for Day of Event 

Registration 

Thank You  ᵩχᵫᵬᵭᵮᵯᵰᵱ ὊὋὌὍ὎὏ὐὑ 
Gregg Monin 
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Faith Wind 

The wind blows hard against the sail, 

As the bellow of the jib sail pulls, 

Tacking winds across the ocean, 

Neptune’s power showing full. 

 

The sailing ship’s commander, 

Calls the sailors to the struggle, 

Wind seekers hands pull hard, 

Mainsail lines from trouble. 

 

Soon the winds begin to change, 

As hope rises from the sea, 

A faith wind now at our backs, 

The windward winds prayed to lee. 

 

November 5, 2021 

Ron Whetsell 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

  

 

Elaine Hess   

Art Hanson  

 

 

Ann & Steve Oakes 

Russell & Diane Casson 

Susy & Ted Burlock 

Leland & Sue Lewis 

John & Jeanette Rodenbaugh 

Mike & Debbie Lally 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

P. Scott Colligan 

Donna DeGray 

Roger Wilcox 

Janet Clark 

Janet Dearcopp 

Annette Freeman 

Sid Yee 

Jim Kelly 

 

 



~ 9 ~                                                                            

 

 

 

 

Many thanks to our Office Administrator, Tara 
& her husband, John Casamasima who replaced 
the dirty old carpet in the chapel, with a beautiful 
new wood floor.  It looks super!! 

 

Pancake Sunday Breakfast 

I hope that everyone is planning to attend the 
Pancake Sunday Breakfast on May 28th for a 
donation of $8.00.. Come and support our 
Episcopal School.  Hope to see you there! 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PASTORAL CARE 

For pastoral care 
we welcome you to contact: 

Deacon Charlie Perrin  
(917-856-7987) or 

charlieperrin@outlook.com,  

 Fr. Samuel Nsengiyumva 
 (920-226-0050) or 

rector@holytrinityfp.com; 
 or call the church office Monday 
through Thursday during office 

hours.   

Please continue to phone or email 
your prayer requests to 352-787-
1500 or office@holytrinityfp.com 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE UNTIL  
October 7. 2033 

 

Sunday 8:00 a.m. – Holy Eucharist Rite 1 
(with no music) 

   10:30 a.m.– Holy Eucharist Rite 2 
(with Organ Music) 
                        (Live-streamed on Facebook) 

Wednesday 11:30 a.m. - Healing Service 
with Communion (Live-streamed on  
                              Facebook) 
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Photos submitted by Parishioners 
The Rev. Dr. Janice Gordon-Barnes in her bee outfit at a bee farm in Greece. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Hackers – Watch in awe as four Sandhill Cranes escorted this little guy from 
a dried-up pond to one with water.  Amazing!   
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Birthday & Bon Voyage Party for  

Julie Sligh 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
END OF SCHOOL (HTES) YEAR PICNIC 
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The "1st Annual End of School Year Picnic" was a Roaring Success! 
 
The students helped, learned some lessons along the way and generally had a GOOD TIME!  And the 
grown-ups did their part - helping out where needed with set up, clean up, showing some of the children 
how to play CORN HOLE, and eating their fair share of the wonderful food.  With the help of "Grill 
Master Extraordinaire Justin McCallister", the students prepared hot dogs and hamburgers in the parish 
hall kitchen and cooked them outdoors.  Chicken was ordered from Oakwood, and multiple side dishes 
and desserts were supplied by parents and generous parishioners who joined in the festivities.  And 
"mother nature" cooperated with providing a beautiful sunny day. 
 

Besides corn hole, there was a volleyball set up and a game of touch football popped up before lunch 
was served.  Father Samuel served as the MC and DJ, welcoming all attendees, making housekeeping 
announcements and keeping the party music going.  Dining was under tent cover and by the picnic 
tables.          Sidney Yee 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 
MONTHLY HOT PANCAKE 
BREAKFAST:  
Join us the last weekend of the  month for the 
monthly hot breakfast in the Parish Hall served 
by our Holy Trinity Men’s group, from 9:00am 
– 10:15am.  We will be serving pancakes, 
sausages, eggs, coffee, juices, etc.  Volunteers 
are needed for this important ministry. 
 

HEARING LOOP: 
Our sanctuary is now installed with a hearing 
loop for the benefit of those with hearing 
difficulties.  If your hearing aid has a T-Coll, 
you should be able to hear clearly.  Headphones 
are also available for those with compatible 
hearing aids.  Talk to the usher if you need 
headphones. 
 

SUNDAY HOSPITALITY: 
Those who wish to donate food items or sign-up 
to help clean-up are encouraged to sign-up on 
the bulletin board.  Thank you! 
 

THURSDAY PRAYER MEETING:  
Thursday mornings at 10 AM – 11 AM.  
Opportunities to learn about prayer either 

silently or aloud, using several resources, major 
among them The Book of Common Prayer.  
Come experience the power of group prayer.  
 
CPR & AED TRAINING: 
Wednesday June 7,  1:30 PM to 4:00 PM.  
Each person attending needs to register. Sign-up 
sheet in Parish Hall with your name and email.  
Questions, contact Bob Freeman 352-408-1995. 
 

PENTECOST SUNDAY MAY 28TH:   
Celebrate the diversity of the Body of Christ – 
the Church by reading portions of Act 2 in 
different languages and incorporating portions 
of the Kenyan liturgy into our prayers .  
Contact Father Samuel if you would like to 
participate in reading. 
 

SHOP TO BENEFIT OUR 
STUDENTS:  
Belk® stores annual charity event is back May 
5-7. Purchase a ticket for $5.00 (which goes 
to Holy Trinity School) and receive $5.00 
off any in-store purchase plus an EXTRA 25% 
store-wide sale items already discounted 20%-
50.  Purchase your ticket(s) in April during 
Sunday fellowship hours and at the church 
office Mon-Thu 9am-2pm.  
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BISHOP’S CONSECRATION: 
Consecration of The Rev Canon Dr. Justin 
Holcomb on June 10, 11:00 AM at Calvary 
Chapel in Orlando.  All are invited, but 
reservations required.  If you wish to travel by 
bus, seats are available on a bus rented by St 
Mary’s.  Please send message to Father Samuel.  
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